
Dear Praying Friends,

Summer is here and so is the busyness! We are gearing up for at 
least two, if not three, Vacation Bible Schools! The first VBS that 
our church will host is for the little ones ages 6-12 on the 27-29th 
of June. We have been in preperation stages for a couple of 
months now and are really praying that all will go smoothly. The 
kids will enjoy some games, snacks, singing, and Bible lessons. We 
really have no clue how many to expect, so that adds to the 
excitement!  The following week, July 4-6, we will host a teen 
rally down at a local field. One of our supporting churches bought 
some big 30” soccer balls to use; not too many teens have seen 
anything quite like that here. Lord willing it will draw a crowd. 
We will have big games every night as well as a time of preaching 
that specifically focuses on Salvation. Please be in prayer for both 
the children’s and the teen’s VBS. Our goal is to not only see 
young people come to the Lord, but to see their families come as 
well, and for all of them to be discipled and become contributing 
members to the family of God! We are excited! There is a 
possibility that the week after our teen rally we will be going to a 
neighboring island to host a combined children’s and teen VBS. 

Praises 

1) All Healthy 

2) God growing us  

Requests 

1) Upcoming VBS’s  

2) Satan’s Attacks  

3) Salvation of Chuukese 
people 

Contact Us 

Email: 
info@wagars2chuuk.com 

Phone: (757) 297-9285 

Facebook: Chuukbound 
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Our family is doing well and God has continued to teach us many valuable lessons 
about His faithful and steadfast character. Satan is certainly fighting anything good 
that God would have in these islands. On the one hand it is difficult to see the 
reckless, desparate attempts of Satan to keep his grasp here. However, on the other 
hand, we know that Jesus Christ died for the people of these islands and has already 
made the purchase for their souls; Satan can’t win no matter how hard he tries. Pastor 
and I have been continuing our Thursday evening visitation. We recently encountered 
a Catholic man who’s main concern was, “How can I forsake the religion of my 
family?” It is engrained into the culture to never shame the family here and to never go 
against the family wishes. This is one of the hardest obstacles that we face as we try to 
tell people about the true saving power of Jesus. Please contiue to pray that we will see 
someone come to the Lord on visitation (or any other time for that matter!). 

Sarah has started a small women’s Bible study. The ladies meet together once a month 
for a time of sharing from their personal devotions and encouraging one another to be 
a light not easily hid. This has been a blessing for all who are participating. 

We are grateful to each of you who faithfully pray for us, support us, and encourage 
us. God never promised that His work would be fast, but He did promise to build His 
church. We are grateful that as we lay the brick you supply the morter. Stay faithful 
and encouraged as you continue serving Him! 

Until the Islands Know Him,

Josh, Sarah, and Milena Wagar

Romans 15:21


